
     

— Regular Mass Times — 

Saturday:  4:00, 6:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:30 am 

M, Tu, Th, F: 7:30 am 

W (school) 8:30 am 

Holy Days:   as announced 

 

— Sacrament of Reconciliation — 

Saturday:  5:00-6:00 pm and 

other times by appointment  

 

-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament- 
Tuesday: after Mass until noon, 

except when a funeral is scheduled 

— Parish Office Hours — 
Monday-Friday 

8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday, Noon 

2223 St. Anthony Road — Quincy, Illinois   62305 
Web:  www.stanthonypadua.org    Office:  (217) 222-5996         Fax:  (217) 224-6477 

August 1, 2021 — Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Mon.,  December 28, 2020 

7:30 a.m.   John & Elaine Will+  

 

Tues., December 29,  2020 

7:30 a.m.  Clarence Genenbacher+ 

  

Wed., December 30,  2020   

  -at St. Dominic School 

  No Mass  

Thurs., December 31, 2020 

4:00 p.m.  Eric Weiman+ 

 

Fri.,  January 1, 2021 

           Happy New Year 

9:00 a.m.  Parish Intentions 

 

Sat., January 2, 2021   

4:00 p.m.  Barb Mast+ 

6:30 p.m.     Sean Glidewell+ 

 

The Holy Family 

Sun.,  January 3,  2021 

 8:00 a.m.  Parish Intentions 

10:30 a.m. Robert & Rita Hummel+ 
 

— Regular Mass Times — 

Saturday:  4:00, 6:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:30 am 

M, Tu, Th, F: 7:30 am 

W (school) 8:30 am 

Holy Days:   as announced 

 

— Sacrament of Reconciliation — 

Saturday:  5:00-6:00 pm and 

other times by appointment  

 

-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament- 
Tuesday: after Mass until noon, 

except when a funeral is scheduled 

— Parish Office Hours — 
Monday-Friday 

8:00 a.m.-Noon 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday, Noon 

Mon.,  August 2, 2021 

7:30 a.m.   Leola Ehrhardt+ 

 

Tues.,  August 3,  2021 

7:30 a.m.  Robert & Mary Ellen 

  Lohman+ 

  

Wed., August 4, 2021   

7:30 a.m.  Randy Brinkman+ 

  

Thurs., August 5, 2021 

7:30 a.m.  Patricia Duker+ 

   at Good Samaritan: 

10:00 a.m.   Cheryl Whitaker+ 

 

Fri.,  August 6, 2021 

7:30 a.m.   Rollie Thomas+ 

 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sat., August 7, 2021   

4:00 p.m.  Sharon Maas+ 

6:30 p.m.  Bill Koch+ 

Sun.,  August 8,  2021 

 8:00 a.m.  Melvin & Elizabeth  

  Kamphaus+ 

10:30 a.m. Parish Intentions 

                    

Perpetual Prayer Candle for Intentions 

Week of July 30-August 6 

            Vocations 
 

A Message from Fr. Tom Donovan: 
— Mass Times — 

Saturday:  4:00, 6:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:30 am 

M, Tu, W, Th, F: 7:30 am 

Th. at Good Samaritan  10:00 am 

Holy Days:   as announced 
When on vacation visit: www.masstimes.org 

 

— Sacrament of Reconciliation — 

Saturday:  5:00-6:00 pm and 

other times by appointment  

 

-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament- 

Tuesday: after Mass until noon 

Except when funeral  

   Welcome to those who join us this weekend to celebrate the Anointing of the Sick at Masses.  
Last week, I spent my article with a little teaching about the Anointing and how it is celebrated in 
public and at Mass.  This week, I’d like to offer some thoughts and reminders about receiving the 
sacrament in emergencies and at the end-of-life. 

   The Anointing of the Sick is one of three sacraments that 
comprise the “Last Rights”.  A full celebration of the “Last 
Rights” includes a sacramental Confession, Viaticum (Holy 
Communion, “food for the journey”), and then the Anointing 
itself.  When a person  is near death and unable to confess 
or receive Holy Communion, the Anointing itself is sufficient 
to provide all the graces needed to transition from this world 
into the next.  The fullness of the Church’s consolation for 
the dying however, is found in celebrating all three sacra-
ments of “Last Rights” when a person is conscious and able.  
Thus, it is important not to wait for the final moments before 
death, but to celebrate the three sacraments in a timely way, 

perhaps days before death, when a seriously ill person starts to take a turn for the worse. 
  With respect to ministry in the hospital and nursing homes, the pandemic response since last 
spring has sometimes made access to the hospital for routine ministry difficult, and sometimes 
impossible.  In recent months, access to these facilities has become easier, but this may tighten 
up again due to the recent resurgence in infections.  Deacon and I are registered with the hospi-
tal's chaplaincy program, which provides us routine access to the hospital.  That being said, if you 
desire the anointing and can plan it (for instance, in anticipation of a procedure or surgery), we 
ask you to consider requesting the sacrament before entering the hospital, just to guarantee ac-
cess to the sacrament in routine cases.  If you or a loved on is nearing death, please make the 
request for a priest as early as possible to insure that access is enabled.  I (Fr. Tom) am trained 
and certified (and fully confident in the measures provided by the hospital) to go into COVID 
rooms and have done so on more than a few occasions during this pandemic to deliver the Last 
Rights to dying patients.  Indeed, I know I have been exposed to COVID a number of times be-
yond even the time that I had the disease myself last November… but since being vaccinated, I 
have been frequently tested and not been aware of having or carrying the disease, which is a 
testament to the effectiveness of the vaccine and sufficient reason for me to have received it.    
   Rest assured, even if the notice to go to the hospital is late and urgent, we will respond 24/7 to 
those calls as best we can.  The parish phone line has an “emergency line” which is for the spe-
cific purpose of requesting the emergency ministry of a priest (any other messages left, such as 
requests for emergency aid, on that line are thrown away with no action taken).  Our phone sys-
tem will respond when a call is left on that line and find me wherever I might be in the entire 
world.  (I kid you not… I responded to a call when I was in Germany with the Air Force to a call 
left on the emergency line in my previous parish!)  Now, I may not be able to personally come if I 
am out of town or something else is going on, but we will make every effort to dispatch a priest 
from one of the parishes to assist those in need. 

   Announcement:  Sister Jo Ann Volk, 
SSND is going to be leaving us in Septem-
ber to return to the motherhouse in St. Lou-
is.  As a result, she will be vacating our 
house which she has been renting, the old 
rectory for St. Dominic Church, at 3800 Co-
lumbus.  After consultation with the joint 
Parish Councils in June and the Finance 
Council in July, we have decided to sell this 
house.  Before we engage the services of a 
Realtor, we are going to entertain discus-
sions with interested parishioners and other 
parties leading towards potential offers on 

this property.  We anticipate discussion starting $109,900, as-is (with right to inspection) which 
would be expected to be our listing price.  The house has three bedrooms with approximately 
1042 square feet of main floor space  It has a basement which is dry, but mostly unfinished. 
   Those who would like to make serious inquiries and would like to see the house should contact 
the parish office (222-5996) to make arrangements.  DO NOT contact Sr. Jo Ann directly or go to 
the house invited… it is still her home!  If we do not receive or choose to accept an offer by Au-
gust 15, we will enlist the assistance of a Realtor to sell the house on the open market. 
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A Message from Mrs. Carol Frericks—Principal 

Catholic Education Promotes Active Participation  

Several of our St. Dominic School graduates have been featured in the bulletin lately to promote how Catholic edu-

cation matters. Michael Miller is featured this week for his participation at  school and church activities. According 

to the Alliance for Catholic Education at the University of Notre Dame, our Catholic education matters because 

Catholic School students learn how to actively participate. In recent research, it has been reported that private 

school graduates are significantly more likely to actively participate in civic and community activities. Catholic 

Schools were ranked #1 in the percentage of graduates who actively participate in civic and community activities 

such as voting, volunteering, letter-writing to legislators, Catholic Concerns Day, and donations to charity, not just 

for a tax write-off, but out of a sense of the requirements of justice. While at St. Dominic School, Michael always 

volunteered to serve at Mass, in the cafeteria, and at the Junefest and St. Anthony Picnic. Michael always has a 

“get to” attitude to serve.   

Preschool Orientation – Thursday, August 12th 

Parents and students enrolled in our Preschool Program 

are invited to St. Dominic School on Thursday, August 

12th, for an Orientation to our Little Dolphins Preschool 

Program. The event will take place from 6:00-7:00 p.m., 

beginning in the gym and, then moving into the preschool 

classroom.  

Kindergarten Camp – Friday, August 13th  

Kindergarten students are invited to join us for Kindergar-

ten Camp on Friday, August 13th from 7:45 to 10:00 a.m. 

at St. Dominic School. We are excited to offer this special 

opportunity for the incoming Kindergarten class to pro-

vide a smooth transition into the new school year. At the 

Kindergarten Camp, we will provide opportunities to help 

students learn about school routines before the first day 

of school. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

Monday, August 2nd — Friday, August 6th  

6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School at St. Anthony  

Thursday, August 12th       

9:00 a.m. Faculty Retreat 

6:00 – 7:00 p.m. Preschool Orientation 

Friday, August 13th   

7:45 – 10:00 a.m. Kindergarten Camp  

Sunday, August 15th Back-to-School Bash 

4:00 p.m. Mass in the school gym  

5:00-6:00 p.m. Supply Drop Off in classrooms 

Monday, August 16th      

No School Teacher In-Service 

Tuesday, August 17th 

First Day of School for K-8 with 11:30 dismissal 

Wednesday, August 18th 

First Day of School for 4-Year-Old Preschool 

Thursday, August 19th  

First Day of School for 3-Year-Old Preschool 

Summer School Office Hours  

June 7th–July 30th–Tuesdays 7:30 a.m.- 3:30 p.m.  
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Parish Nurses for Blood Pressure Checks 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children  Sunday, August 1 

The Liturgy of the Word for Children will resume Sunday, August 1.  Children can partici-

pate at the 8 and 10:30 a.m. masses. This is an opportunity for children ages 3 to 7 to 

hear the gospel in words more suitable to their understanding. We are in need of help at 

the 10:30 a.m. Mass.   If you have any questions or want to be involved as an adult leader 

please call Carrie Potter 217–2 57–5278 or Vicki Wittland 217–223–3610.   

Vacation Bible School   August 2-6th, 6:00-8:00 p.m. 

3...2...1...Blast Off!  We are blasting off on a Mission to Mars during Vacation Bible School.  

The voyagers will be busy all week with crafts, games, stories, and music.  The event is at 

St. Anthony’s parish Hall, August 2nd-6th from 6-8 p.m..  We will be needing lots of volun-

teers also.  Adult volunteers can contact the Parish office at 217-222-5996, Hope Glide-

well at hglidewell@stdominicquincy.org, or Penny Weiman at 217-430-0391.   Come join 

us!  Working for the Glory of God. 

Parish Nurses  We would like to get back to checking blood pressures at weekend masses. 

If you are or were a nurse and would like to help with this ministry please contact Rose 

Lugering by text or message 217-779-1964.  Thank you! 

Mark your calendar to do some Fall shopping on Saturday, October 2nd , 9:00 a.m.-

2:00 p.m. at the Father Irenaeus Hall (formerly called St. Anthony Hall).  The Ladies of 

St. Anthony will be sponsoring a Fall Craft/Vendor Event.  If you would like to be a ven-

dor or would like more information please contact Janet Bick or Tawny Benz at the 

parish office or email rjbick@comcast.net or rtbenz77@gmail.com and we will send 

you a vendor registration form.   

St. Anthony Ladies Society Fall Craft/Vendor Event October 2, 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

GriefShare   Begins August 12th, 6:00 p.m. 

GriefShare Starts Next Series of Sessions:  St. Anthony’s GriefShare begins a new round 

of sessions August 12th, at 6:00 PM in the Fr. Irenaeus Kimminau Parish Cen-

ter.  Blessed Sacrament will start its next round of sessions August 10th at 10:00AM so 

there is a day option, as well. GriefShare is a Biblically based program that helps persons 

who have had a love one pass away.  GriefShare is a friendly, caring group of people who 

will walk alongside of you through one of life’s most difficult experiences. You don’t have 

to go through the grieving process alone.  We will be offering the additional session 

“Surviving the Holidays” at the end of the sessions.  Each meeting includes a video 

presentation with experts and folks who have had their own losses and share their experi-

ences.  There are small group discussion where you can share or just listen and a work-

book that guides you and helps you track your progress.  Non-parish members are al-

so welcome. There is no cost as GriefShare is provided at St. Anthony’s by parishioners 

through their We Care donations. To register or for questions call the parish office, Jim 

Liesen at (217) 577-6664 or Deacon Harry or Cindy Cramer at (217) 224-1160.  Thank 

you.  

mailto:hglidewell@stdominicquincy.org
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 — Parish Data —  

In charity, please remember in your prayers:  All Caregivers, The Shut-Ins of our Parish, Military Members and their families, Albert Huber  

Barbara Boone, Neva Nelson, Mike Hildebrand, Tanner Scranton, Florence Griesbaum, Susan Bauer, Jackie Schieferdecker,  Tony Engels, 

Cathy Watson, Dennis Meyer, Jesica Huber, Bernice Neisen, James Ponsot, Kent Wellman, Mark Frericks, Mary Louise Wellman 

Also please remember in your prayers those who have died in 2021:  Cheryl Whitaker, Mryon Koch, Jim Freiburg, Sandy Brinkman, Ruth 

Deters, Margie Benz,  Valmont “Bunny” Disseler, Katie Neuser, Mary Wellman, April Rohn, Kent Wellman 

 

 
 
Monday, August 2   
6:00-8:00 p.m. Vacation Bible School 
6:30 p.m. Baptism Training 
 
Tuesday, August 3 
6:00-8:00 p.m. Vacation Bible School 
7:00 p.m. Pastoral Council  
 
Wednesday,  August 4 
6:00-8:00 p.m. Vacation Bible School 
  
Thursday, August 5 
6:00-8:00 p.m. Vacation Bible School 
6:30-7:30 p.m. Choir Practice 
 
Friday, August 6 
6:00-8:00 p.m. Vacation Bible School 
 
 
Saturday, August 7 
4:00 p.m. Mass 
6:30 p.m.  Mass 
 
Sunday,  August 8      St. Dominic Feast Day 
8:00 a.m. Mass 
10:30 a.m.             Mass  

PARISH CALENDAR 
Week 4 July 24/25 Total Year-to-Date 

Loose Collection       $      2,377.00            $     4,222.83 

Weekly Envelopes     $ 10,985.00            $  46,674.00 

Electronic Deposits (monthly)        $   0.00            $             0.00 

Total, July 2012         $ 50,896.83              $   50,896.83 

Total, FY 2021-22   $ 50,896.83            $   50,896.83 

Budget Goal 
(to be recalculated soon!) 

 $13,000.00             $   52,000.00 

Difference   $   362.00          ($     -1,103.17) 

WEEKLY PARISH OFFERING 

ANNUAL CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL 2021-22 

As you may have read in the Catholic Times, the Annual Catholic Ser-

vices Appeal has been discontinued.  The diocese will now be as-

sessing its parishes on a monthly basis based on 10% of its income 

each month to provide for the needs of our diocesan church.  Please 

consider increasing your giving to the parish by the amount you previ-

ously gave to ACSA, so that we can handle this new monthly, pay-as-

we-go obligation.  More information and details to follow.  Thank you! 

 Saturday, 4:00 PM Saturday, 6:30 PM Sunday, 8:00 AM Sunday, 10:30 AM 

Key Minister/

Sacristan 
Dorothy Parn  David & Carmel Akins Jan Barnard 

Lector Bill Anderson Janet Bick Michael Kinder Kim Peters 

Usher 

Roger Benz 

Tawny Benz 

Jr. Dreyer 

Wayne Emerick 

Dennis Hagerbaumer 

George Huber 

Elmer Maas 

Jay Peter 

Matt Weiman 

Fred Witte 

Jerry Dreier 

Rod Davis 

Norman Rodriquez 

Craig Schafer 

Rick Schafer 

Larry Weiman 

Servers 
Nevan Drew 

Kamryn Pritchett 

Noah Benz 

Elaina Weiman 
Pius IX Altar Servers 

Joe Warning 

Viktor Harsell 

Greeters/ 

Gift Bearers 

Dana & Rose 

Lugering Family 
Ted Vahle Family Rod & Debbie Davis Tom & Deb Woodworth 

Rosary Leader Carol Vogel Trisha Mathews Melanie Longencker Chris Heintz 

Counters:  Monday, August 2, 2021:    

                    Carol Vogel      Vickie Arnold     Rita Goerlich 

                        

 

Parish Ministry Schedule - Sat.& Sun., August 7 & 8 

DEBT/ACCRUED DEFICITS 

Unpaid Diocesan Liabilities 

from FY 2018-21:  (updated to reflect 

late payments posted at the end of FY2020-21) 

ACSA 2018-19: $16,499.24   

ACSA 2019-20: $52,302.36 

ACSA 2020-21: $60,754.00 

 Total: $129,555.60 

Debt Reduction Envelopes 

                            Thank you! ——> 

  Cumulative, 7/24 $ 1,971.00 
FY 2020-21: $38,153.00 

As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another as 
good stewards of God's varied grace (1 Pt 4:10).  
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Nursing Care  Patients  

IL Veterans Home 

Michael Hildebrand 

Albert Huber 

Paul Stupasky 

Jim Ponsot 

Good Samaritan Home 

Barbara Boone 

Trudy Stupavsky 

Bickford Cottages 

Joanne Greving 

SUNSET 

Beverly Andrews Bake for Birthright  Birthright will once again have a 

booth at the K of C Barbeque on August 13th, 14th & 

15th. Our Bake  Sale has become extremely popular & a 

wonderful support to Birthright so we are asking again 

for each  Catholic Church in Adams County to participate 

by donating home-baked goods for the bake sale.  St. 

Anthony’s Day is Friday, August 13th.  You may bring 

your items on that day to the K of C grounds during the 

event or to the St. Anthony Parish office on Friday, Au-

gust 13th, between 8:00 and 11:00 a.m.  Please put 

your name, parish, and phone number on your items so 

that you may be entered in to the “handmade quilt” 

and “Dining Out package” raffle.   

 

Protecting God’s Children ONLINE:  During the Covid-19, you have the opportunity to complete this one time training online.  For 

more information please contact the parish office 222-5996 or email bulletin@stanthonypadua.org and we will email the instruc-

tions to you.   

Job Opening– St. Dominic School  St. Dominic School is  

is accepting applications for a part-time cook position for 

the 2021-2022 school year. Responsibilities will include 

assisting with food preparation, serving, and clean up for 

a few hours each school day.  

     Qualified applicants should send a cover letter, re-

sume, and references to Mrs. Carol Frericks, St. Dominic 

School of St. Anthony of Padua Parish, 4100 Columbus 

Road, Quincy, IL 62305. Please contact the school for 

additional information by calling 217-224-0041. 

Baptism Training:  We will offer Baptism Training August 

2nd at 6:30pm in the Parish Center.  It is helpful if you 

let the office know that you plan to attend by noon Au-

gust 2nd.  The training is required for parents or guardi-

ans who are having their first child Baptized.  Although 

God Parents or Christian Witnesses are not required to 

be trained, they are welcome as we discuss the role of 

these important people in the lives of children.  If you 

have questions please call Deacon Harry, 217 224-

1160.  Thank you.  

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  

Kent Wellman 

Eternal Rest Grant to him O Lord, 

  and let Perpetual Light  

shine on him. 

MOVING???    If you are moving, please call the parish 

office 222-5996 to give us your new address.  We get 

charged for any returned newsletters or mailings. 

New Parish Office Hours Beginning August 16th  The of-

fice will be open Monday-Wednesday, 8:00 a.m.-3:00 

p.m. and Thursday and Friday 8:00 a.m.-noon. 

Assumptions Catholic Store coming to Quincy August 14 

from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm to St. Rose of Lima Parish 

Hall, 715 Chestnut, Quincy.  This sale will feature gift 

items for Baptism, Confirmation and Marriage, along 

with a selection of Catholic Bibles & books.  Entrance 

from the parking lot on north side.  Handicap accessi-

ble.  Call the store before August 7th at (309) 833-1979 

for special requests of in-stock items during business 

hours (Tuesday through Saturday – 10 am to 4 pm). 

The next St. Anthony Ladies Meeting for August will be 

on Thursday, August 12th. 

AUGUST “GROUP B” CHURCH CLEANING  

SCHEDULE  Saturday, April 3rd at 8:00 AM 

  Tawny Benz, Trudy Dreier, Peggy Deverger, 

Rita Goerlich, Jean Klauser, Mickie Stull, Janet 

Bick, Ann Wilson, Shirley Wittland,  Kathye  

    Niekamp, Mary Edwards, Kim Stupavsky,  

                 Kristine Doane, Debi Henthorn 

THANK YOU LADIES! 

Youth of the Parish are Invited to The Junior Legion 

of Mary  Youth of the parish are invited to join the 

Junior Legion of Mary.  Grade School students (5th-

8th grade) meet weekly on Mondays from 3:30-

4:30pm.  High School students meet weekly on 

Sundays from 1:00-2:00pm.  Both groups meet at 

St. Rose of Lima Parish Hall located at 715 Chest-

nut in the library located in the basement of the parish hall. 

Enter through the doors off of the parking lot on the east side 

of parish hall. All students ages 10-18 from all parishes are 

invited. Contact Marcy Hayden at 217-223-1059 for info. 
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  AUGUST GROCERY ITEMS: 

Cereal & Liquid Dishwashing Soap 

The Ladies of Charity & Catholic Charities          

Thank you! 

Postage Stamp Shower for the Parish Office: 

Thank you to everyone who has donated postage stamps 

to the parish office.  We appreciate your generosity. 

Mark Frericks  

If you would like to send a card or note to Mark Frericks 

please send it to: 

       Kim Knots, 3901 South 24th, Quincy, IL  62305 

Perpetual Prayer Candle   We have a Perpetual Prayer 

Candle by the Sacred Heart picture in church.  The can-

dle will burn 24 hours 7 days per week.  There will be a 

small sign by the candle indicating the prayer intention(s) 

for the week as well as be posted in the bulletin.  There 

may be more than one intention each week.  The week 

will run Saturday through Friday. You may request prayer 

intentions for a week by contacting the parish office at 

222-5996.  A donation of $10 is appreciated for each 

intention for a week. 

ATTENTION PSR FAMILIES:  We are gathering information 

ahead of the 21-22 school year regarding the PSR pro-

gram. If you have not already given your input, please 

call the parish office or email Hope at hglide-

well@stdominicquincy.org.  

Celebrate the Start of Another School Year! 

Who:  Anyone who likes to celebrate anything! 

What:  The QCES Foundation’s Back-to-School 

“FUN”raiser Cocktail Party 

When:  Friday, August 13th, 2021 from 5-7 p.m. 

Where:  The Centennial Room at the Quincy Country Club 

Tickets are $30 per person in advance & $35 per person 

at the door.  Appetizers, beer, wine and soft drinks are 

included in the ticket price.  A cash bar will be available. 

Casual dress.  Tickets can be purchased at the Gene 

Grawe Fund office, online at the QCES website, quincy-

catholicschoools.org or by contacting the event co-chairs 

Michelle Eversman (217-653-6511) or Susie Stamerjohn 

(217-257-1238). 

First Friday Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus, Au-

gust 6th begins at 5:30 PM, Mass at 6:00 PM, conclud-

ing with Benediction at 9:00 PM.  First Saturday, August 

7th,  Devotion to the Immaculate Heart of Mary begins at 

7:30 AM with Mass at 8:00 AM, .  Held at St. Rose of Li-

ma Roman Catholic Church, Quincy, IL  

mailto:hglidewell@stdominicquincy.org
mailto:hglidewell@stdominicquincy.org

